From: Bell, Nick

Sent: 23 June 2015 11:34

To: Planning

Subject: [OBJ] FW: 2015/2985/T

Planning: Please log

thanks

Nick Bell

Tree and Landscape Officer

From: Arnone, Riccardo Sent: 23 June 2015 11:29

To: Bell, Nick

Cc: Planning; Remmington, James **Subject:** FW: 2015/2985/T

Hi Nick,

See below an email from a resident regarding a planning application.

Thank you

Regards Riccardo

Riccardo Arnone Arboricultural Officer

From: Redington Frognal Sent: 23 June 2015 10:59 To: Arnone, Riccardo Subject: 2015/2985/T

Dear Mr. Arnone,

This is poor advice by Michael Chester & Partners. I should like to object to the proposal to fell an important mature lime tree in a heavily polluted area with relatively few trees. Lime is the most effective species for trapping vehicle particulates and felling this native tree will have a negative impact on both air quality and biodiversity.

I would suggest that, instead, the applicant should adopt best practice and incorporate the tree trunk into a new wall. There are already various examples of how this can be achieved in the Redington Frognal Conservation Area (eg Redington Road, Platts Lane). The need to rebuild a brick wall is no excuse to fell a mature tree.

Kind regards,

Nancy Mayo 12A Hollycroft Avenue